
 

 
  

 
  

Bitterne Park Primary School - Our Lady St Joseph Catholic Primary School - Mansel 

Park Primary & Nursery School – Hardmoor Early Years Centre - Sinclair Primary & 

Nursery School - Holy Family Catholic Primary School 

Executive Headteacher: Mrs G. Montague, M.A. 

 

 

Dear Families 

 

I am writing re Storm Ciaran.  

 

Following several strategy meetings, I have just been informed that Local Authorities, 

police and other emergency services have declared a Major Incident starting at midnight 

tonight and going through Thursday.  

 

I have been advised by the LA that all schools should remain closed throughout 

Thursday. I hope this will provide you with the clarity that you wanted. The safety of our 

children, families and staff sit at the very core of all we do and we wish you all safe and 

well. 

 

Work for our children is set every day on our Partnership Learning Platform. Learning 

for the day can be accessed here: 

 

https://www.thepartnershiplearningplatform.co.uk/ 

 

Thank you for your continued support. 

 

Best Wishes 

 

 
 

Mrs Montague 

Executive Headteacher 

https://www.thepartnershiplearningplatform.co.uk/

